






4 of 4ISMP Canada Safety Bulletin  –  Volume 20 • Issue 10 • October 15, 2020

The Canadian Medication Incident Reporting and Prevention 
System (CMIRPS) is a collaborative pan-Canadian program of 
Health Canada, the Canadian Institute for Health Information 
(CIHI), the Institute for Safe Medication Practices Canada 
(ISMP Canada) and the Canadian Patient Safety Institute 
(CPSI). The goal of CMIRPS is to reduce and prevent harmful 
medication incidents in Canada.

The Healthcare Insurance Reciprocal of Canada (HIROC) 
provides support for the bulletin and is a member owned 
expert provider of professional and general liability coverage 
and risk management support. 

The Institute for Safe Medication Practices Canada (ISMP 
Canada) is an independent national not-for-pro�t 
organization committed to the advancement of medication 
safety in all healthcare settings. ISMP Canada's mandate 
includes analyzing medication incidents, making 
recommendations for the prevention of harmful medication 
incidents, and facilitating quality improvement initiatives.

Report Medication Incidents
(Including near misses)

Online:  www.ismp-canada.org/err_index.htm
Phone:  1-866-544-7672
ISMP Canada strives to ensure con�dentiality and 
security of information received, and respects the wishes 
of the reporter as to the level of detail to be included in 
publications. Medication Safety bulletins contribute to 
Global Patient Safety Alerts.

Stay Informed
To receive ISMP Canada Safety Bulletins 
and Newsletters visit:

www.ismp-canada.org/stayinformed/

This bulletin shares information about safe medication 
practices, is noncommercial, and is therefore exempt 
from Canadian anti-spam legislation.

Contact Us 
Email:  cmirps@ismpcanada.ca
Phone:  1-866-544-7672
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